ST JAMES’ PARENT GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING

Monday 13th January 2020 – 6.45PM

In attendance:

School – Natalie Fitzsimmons, Vhairi Campbell and Susan Hammell, Fiona Fee.
PTA Committee members - Suzanne Lay, Kelly Nugent, Jackie Blake, Pamela Kenny, Claire Hannigan, Marina Stuart-Smith, Emilie Roszteborska, Pauline Connery, Claire McLaughlin, Shauna Luse, Fiona Wright, Martyn Roddy and Samina Maan.
Apologies:
Denise Copeland, Laura Taggart, Valerie Mitchell, Debbie Monteith, Louise McCaughey, Alison Allan, Adele Maclean and Stephanie Nugent.
CHAIRPERSON REPORT
Review of Previous Minutes:

The meeting minutes from the last meeting are now available on the school website. 

Parking:
The school are getting support to encourage safe parking. The police attended the school before the Christmas holidays and will be returning again this week.
Mrs Fitzsimmons is trying to encourage parents to use the turning circle to do quick drop off, instead of using the carpark. School feel it is a risk for children crossing the road with so parent driving up the street the buses park at.
It has arranged for new Zig Zag lines to be painted at the area next to the bus drop off point, the school has organised this and will pay for it to help manage the traffic going up and down this area as children are going into school.
The school gates are open from 8.45am to allow parent to stagger drop off times where possible.
Mrs Fitzsimmons has been being standing outside the school at pick up and drop off time to try and encourage parents to park appropriately and welcome any school parent to join her in doing so.
The parent group have asked if it is possible to have a restriction to when west way trucks can go up and down Porterfield road during drop off and pick up times. Suzanne will speak to the councillor to check if anything can be done. 
Rag Bag:

Kelly to try and arranging for a Ragbag collection on Friday 21st February to allow parents to drop off during Monday 17th and Thursday 20th to tie this in with Parents Evening. 
P7 Hoodies

The school has asked if the Parent group could support with the organisation of the school hoodies and taking the measurements as there currently isn’t the resource within the school to do this.
The group discussed the funding of the hoodies and looked at way these could be paid for to reduce costs for parents at a point when they are already spending money on Prom outfits, P7 away days etc.

The option of fundraising was discussed, along with a contribution from the Parent group funds that had been raised.

It was agreed that the school and Parent group would cover the cost of the hoodies and would be gifted to the children as a leaver present. The school’s contribution would be part of the finds the children raised from selling the school calendar. 

This year there are 87 Primary 7’s. 
The parent group were keen to understand when the children would be given their hoodies as there was a delay in them being handed out last year. It was agreed that these would be given for the children to wear at their activity days on 8th June however the parent group asked if they could e issued prior to this if they were ready.
P7 Activity Days

Parent group asked for confirmation on when the activity days payment was to be made and the cost. Mrs Fitzsimmons will confirm payment date.
As there are a few different payments to be made for P7 at this time of year with activity days, prom etc. The parent group have asked if it is possible for the school to issue a payment calendar. Mrs Fitzsimmons has agreed to look at this.
Storage
Parent Group have a new storage cupboard it is no longer within the gym hall. Janitor has the key to the cupboard fi we need access to set up for event.
Parents Night
Parent’s nights are on 19th & 20th February between 3pm and 6pm. The appointment letters should be issued soon.
Parent group will set up there stand as normal and will do a 50/50 draw on each night. Parents to confirm if they can help.
Internet Safety Evening

The Parent group are helping the school host an internet safety awareness evening on Thursday 30th January. The school hopes that as many parents as possible can attend this event.
ACES Evening
The school are planning an evening event to show a resilience video to parents. 40% of children who attend the school have experiences ACES (Adverse childhood experiences). The school would like the parent group to attend and support this event which is being planned for some time in March.

Disclosures
Paperwork has now been competed with volunteer Scotland to put a few people through the disclosure for free. Shauna will be managing this for anyone who want to volunteer to have a disclosure.
2019/2020 Fundraising:

As discussed at the previous meeting a letter has been written that can be issued to local businesses to ask for donation towards IT equipment. If anyone knows of any other business then please let us know, Suzanne can provide a copy of the letter if needed.  

P1 School Induction
To increase the presence of P1 parents at the parent group meetings. Mrs Fitzsimmons has advised that the parent group could have a stall at the P1 induction sessions to share information on the benefits of the group with the new parents.

Social Event:

Valentines Disco – 13th February 2020, this is the day the school comes back from the February holiday, but it has been agreed the disco will still go ahead. Kelly to arrange for helper at both discos’.
P1 – P3: 6.30PM – 7.45PM

P4 – P7: 8PM – 9.15PM 
Christmas Fayre was very successful and raised a lot for money, was down on last year likely due to the date change and the football. It was a lot of work but worthwhile with positive feedback received from children and parents. It was lovely to have the school choir with us this year.
HEAD TEACHER REPORT

P7 Away Days:

The Head Teacher discussed the upcoming P7 Activity Days taking place on Thursday 11th and Friday 12th June.  

KGV, Renfrew has been secured as the venue and Active Schools have helped in the organising of the activities.

Activities include: - climbing, biking, orienteering, team building, bushcraft, disc sports and archery. 

The children will all do 3 activities each day.

Activities will take place between 10am & 2pm with a 30 min break for lunch (own packed lunch).

The cost per child, per day is £16 (Total for the two days £32).

Letters have been issued to pupils with slips to be returned.

Payment item has been created on ParentPay.

Support staff:
The school will be advertising again for 2 additional support needs staff. Fiona to add a post to the Facebook page to make people aware of the post for anyone interesting in applying. 
School Uniform: 
Mrs Fitzsimmons has spoken with the Uniform suppliers regarding use of the correct school logo.

Mr Horne has been doing presentations to the children discussing the importance of school uniform and why they wear it.

AOB

Renfrewshire Parent group meeting will be held on 25th February for anyone who wishes to attend.

Prom clothes donations – The school are happy to accept any donations for parents of clothing from prom or communion. Fiona to add a note to the Facebook page to let people know they can hand in any donations.
Memorial Tree’s – There was discussions within the group regarding Jack Kennedy and the Lily Family’s memorial trees. School to investigate if it is possible for these to be moved to the rainbow garden.
Meeting closed.
Date for next meeting:  16th March 2020 at 6.45pm.
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